Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
May 26, 2011
Normal business was suspended to allow for a presentation of the 2011 CBFN Scholarship Awards.  Sylvia Morris first thanked the scholarship committee members: Kevin Lavender, Matt DeSimone, Dan Monroe, Sue Weeks, and Ed Weeks.  Sylvia then announced the winners and presented each one with a check while Ed Weeks photographed the presentations.  This question was posed to each applicant and here is a little background on each winner as well as their answers.

 If you could have dinner with three people, living or dead or fictional, who would they be and why would you select tem? 
Gabe Shvartsman

The Connecticut Bass Federation Nation is proud to announce that Gabe Shvartsman is the 2011 recipient of the $500 Scholarship award. Gabe is a member of the MidConn Bassmasters and is co-sponsored by CBFN member, and Father, Alex Shvartsman.  Gabe is currently in his second year at Western Connecticut State University.  With a yet undeclared major, Gabe considers his most significant achievement in his personal life to be winning the Division II State Championship and South West Conference Division I State Championship in High School Hockey.  Gabe’s future goals include attending medical school while continuing to volunteer as an EMT at the local fire house.  Gabe’s essay indicated that he would choose Mark Messier (Hockey player), Kevin Van Dam (product Rep) and Chris Reeves (actor) for dinner if given the opportunity.

On behalf of the CT Bass Federation Nation, we are pleased to present a scholarship donation to aide Gabe in his academic pursuits.

Kathryn Gage

The Connecticut Bass Federation Nation is proud to announce that Kathryn Gage is the 2011 recipient of the $1000 Scholarship award.  Kathryn is sponsored by CBFN member, and Father, Donald Gage from Pauchaug Area Bassmasters.  Kathryn is currently enrolled at the University of Connecticut , studying for her degree in Mechanical Engineering ,while also pursuing a Biomedical Engineering minor.  A member of the Phi Sigma Rho sorority and Pre- Engineering Program, Kathryn considers her most significant achievement to be organizing a child fingerprinting campaign in her community for parents to have on record if the child was ever lost or kidnapped.  She plans on a career in Bio-medical Engineering after attaining her masters’ degree in the field.  Kathryn’s essay response indicated she would choose Walt Disney (famous mouse creator) along with her deceased grandfather and uncle to have dinner with if she could.

*As a 2010 recipient, to date, the CT Bass Federation Nation has donated $2000 towards Kathryn’s educational undertaking. 

On behalf of the CT Bass Federation Nation, we are pleased to present a scholarship donation to aide Kathryn in her academic pursuits.

Nicholas Tamburini

The Connecticut Bass Federation Nation is proud to announce that Nicholas Tamburini is the 2011 recipient of the $1500 Scholarship award. Nicholas is sponsored by CBFN member, and Step-Father, Sal Messina from Naugatuck Valley Bassmasters.  Nicholas is a graduating senior from Wolcott High School and will be attending the University of Connecticut in the fall.  Active in his community and activities outside of school, Nicholas boasts an impressive GPA and class rank.  Nicholas hopes to have a future as an Architect with firms on the East Coast.   Nicholas’s essay indicated the three people he would chose to have dinner with are Jim Boeheim (Syracuse basketball coach), Frank Lloyd Wright (Architect) and his father who passed away while Nicholas was still a toddler.

On behalf of the CT Bass Federation Nation, we are pleased to present a scholarship donation to aide Nicholas in his academic pursuits.

The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order May 26, 2011 at approximately 7:50 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  Bass Attack, Heart of CT Bassmasters, Mohawk Valley Basscasters, and Shoreline Bassmasters.
Correspondence:  
· Jack Vineyard sent a donation of $250 to the Junior Federation to help with gas expenses.
· The oil has been received from Mercury as part of the Alliance package.

Announcements:
· The banquet date has been changed to November 12, 2011.  Location is still the Chowder Pot.  The previous date will conflict with the B.A.S.S. Federation Nation National Championship.

· Loctite, a new sponsor this year of the CBFN has also sponsored the 8 Executive Board with  personalized button down fishing shirts.  

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos: 
· Due to the Reynolds Customer Appreciation Tournament on June 11th, no volunteers will be requested to assist in this year’s Sporting Chance for Youth sponsored by Riverfront Recapture.  Conservation Director Dave Santos will represent the CBFN.
· It was brought to the Board of Directors that Colebrook Res has been closed.  Attempts are being made to find out what the status is.  More to follow.
Boating Advisory:  ED Weeks:
As of May 11th the items related to Bass Fishing and boats were:

· Online Boating course was rejected.

· Property tax on boats was defeated for now.   There is a remote possibility of towns enacting. 

· Training for Zebra Mussel Volunteer Inspectors is in progress.  It is a two and one half hour course.

· One hundred plus law enforcement personnel were trained in regards to not only Zebra Mussels but other invasive species. 

· Candlewood Lake – There will be no pump ups from the Rocky River once the lake has reached 50 degrees or higher unless it is absolutely necessary. 

C.L.A. Report: Dave Gilbert
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· The first trail event was held on May 15th with 71 Anglers and 39 Co-Anglers participating.

· Harry thanked the Tournament Committee for a job well done.  There were many trailers that had to be run.

· The Tournament trailer is being updated with new decals.
· 4 new batteries have been purchased to replace some of the worn out batteries used for the tournament equipment.

· A new MinnKota battery charger has also been purchased to charge the batteries.

· A windshield has been constructed by Harry to protect the scale during windy days.

· The scoreboard is now up and running and seems to be working great.

· The new Kill switch testing policy went off without a hitch.

· It is very important that if you paid for all three tournaments up front that you remember to sign a second zebra mussel letter for the second Candlewood event.  This letter must be mailed in to Harry by the entry deadline for that tournament.  IF this letter is not received by the entry deadline, you will not be allowed to fish!  The letter must be dated July 17, 2011.  A list of names  of those that pre-paid for all three tournaments and require a second letter will be posted on the members forum.
· Another issue was discussed by Harry.  Harry mentioned that during the weigh-in a boat had drifted off the beach and while many watched it, nobody tried to stop it.  This boat happened to belong a tournament committee member who was helping to back down trailers.  Regardless of who’s boat it is, if you see this happening again, PLEASE HELP OUT.  It could happen to anyone.
· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson:

· A Berkley discount is available to all CBFN members by using a discount code.  Ask your club rep or contact Bob Nelson for details.

· Numa Sport Optics CBFN members can go to Numa’s website (www.NumaOptics.com) and receive a 30% discount by using a discount code.  Ask your club rep or contact Bob Nelson for details.

· US Reel has offered a discount package to all CBFN members. See our forum page for details.
C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   Sylvia Morris:
· Please read the beginning of the minutes for a full report on the Awards presentation.

Banquet Committee:  Sylvia Morris:
· The 2011 Federation Banquet has been changed to November 12h at the Chowder Pot.
Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee:
· Paul mentioned that he had a perspective new member in the Manchester area looking to join a club as anon-boater.  Info was handed to Tobacco Valley.
Raffle Committee:   Sylvia Morris for Ken Dzurenka

· Ken is working on getting the tickets printed.

· They will be passed out at the July meeting and due at the February meeting.

Website Committee: 
· The CBFN Face Book pages is up and running, check it out.

· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:   None.
Youth Report: Terry Baksay
· The youth federation will be holding their first tournament this Sunday on Lake Lillinonah.

Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· Frogg Togg Raingear purchased by Loctite has been received. 
· Items for sponsors Buck Knives and Frabil have also come in.
· Sylvia extended a big thank you to Blackwater Rods who have sponsored the team with 14 custom made fishing rods, one for each team member.

· Next meeting will be June 26th after the tournament.

Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Business

· PLEASE REMEMBER, ROSTERS WILL BE DUE AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING.  PLEASE TRY TO HELP US OUT ON THIS, TRY TO GET THEM IN ON TIME THIS YEAR.  IT WOULD HELP OUT THE EXECUTIVE BOARD GREATLY.

· David Pierson and his Father were in attendance at the meeting and said that the bench is near completion.  They are just working on the finishing touches.
· The Wounded Warriors Disabled Sports Project will once again be held this August at Riverside Park in Hartford.  Joe Kowalski is looking for boat captains (10 each day) to take wounded veterans out fishing on the CT River.  The event is being held August 10th and 11th.  Please contact Joe if interested in helping, his contact number is: (860)966-6778.
· The Reynolds Customer Appreciation tournament will be held on June 11th out of Haddam Meadows.
· The 26th annual CT Bassmen’s mixed open will be held on June 5th at Candlewood Lake out of Squantz.
· Half of the sponsorship money has been received for the Triton Alliance Package.
New Business
· There was no new business.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:25 p.m.

Next Meeting:  June 23, 2011
Respectfully Submitted,

Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.
